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SUBJECT: MC 210 APPLICATION FILOT PROGRAM

Background

Over the past few years, the Department of Health Services (DHS) has been
working on streamlining the Medi-Cal Statement of Facts form (MC 210). For
this reason, DHS commissioned the Medi-Cal Forms Committee to study and
re-design the form. At the same time, the Sierra Foundation conducted its
own independent study of the MC 210 and submitted their proposed revision of
the form, which provided many useful ideas and suggestions toc the Forms
Committee. As a result of these combined efforts, the Forms Committee
developed a revised MC 210 (5/90 version - mow in use statewide) with a more
organized structure, reformatted questions, more space for applicant
responses, and a lowered reading level by 1 1/2 grade levels. However, the
length of -the form was not reduced.

Subsequently, in June 1990, the Medi-Cal Eligibility Branch, Perinatal
Access Unit, convened a special state and county work group called the
Streamline Committee to concentrate on developing a shortened MC 210, and
to streamline the application process in general.

The Streamline Committee is composed of DHS staff and represeuntatives from
seven counties: Merced, Sacramento, Sonoma, Santa Clara, San Bernardino,
Los Angeles and San Diepo.

Activities

The Streamline Committee's first meetings focused on the review of 16 other
states’ one to two page shortened applications. However, they discovered
these states have adopted either the federal option of Waiver of the Assets
Test or Presumptive Eligibility (PE), or both. ' These options allow the
elimination of the complex property questions and the use.of a one-page
screening sheet. California has not yet been able to fully adopt these
options, due in part to the related costs. It should be noted that AB 99
was recently passed into law which enacted the waiver of the assets test
specifically for pregnant woment and infants up to one year of age with
incomes between 185 and 200 percent of the federal poverty level.








